

Kenley Weekly News 11 March 2022





Monday 14th March—Bikeability course for Year 5/6

Thursday 24th March—Parents' Evening—letters have been sent home today

Tuesday 29th March—Parents' Evening

Tuesday 5th April—Kenley's Got Talent

Friday 8th April—Easter Egg Hunt (Last day of term, school finishes at normal time

Monday 25th April—School opens for Summer Term

Thursday 5th May—School closed for Polling Day

We have had a really busy couple of weeks, at Kenley. Last week, we had some visitors from The Collegiate Trust who came to talk to some of the pupils. They were really impressed with the pupils' attitude and readiness for learning. They also commented on the strong sense of belonging and personal development that has been established at Kenley Primary.

We also celebrated World Book Day, it was great that so many pupils dressed as their favourite book character. The books in a jar were amazingly creative and prizes have been awarded for the pupils' efforts. The winners of the book in a jar are: Daniel Q, Oliver W, Alisa, Sophie and Miley.

This week, we also took two teams of pupils to the Croydon Schools' Netball Tournament. Our Year 4 and 5 team were the youngest competitors and played admirably against older students — we have high hopes for them in the future. Our Year 6 team did us proud, as they won 4 out of the 5 games played which secured their place in the final next week.

Well done to all of the girls who took part, to the parents who helped with transport and to Mr and Mrs Jones for their hard work in training the team.









Kenley Weekly News





Netball Tournament

The Kenley Netball Team competed in a competition at Royal Russell on Tuesday 8th March.

Our first encounter was the Kenley A Team against the Kenley B squad, with the score of 10-1. Our next match was against Regina Coeli with a score of 4-0. Next, we had a match against Royal Russell B team with the scores of 3-0. Soon we had to play against Royal Russell A Team. Unfortunately, we lost 8-1.

For our final match, we beat Broadmead by 7-0. At the end of the tournament, we placed 2nd out of 6. This means that we got into the finals, which will take place on Friday 18th March.

By Lulu & Naw Grace

Medication

This is a polite reminder that staff will only administer clearly labelled **prescription** medication, which is required **four** times a day. Staff will administer the lunchtime dose only.

A form will need to be completed from the school office, where we will store the medication. Children must not under any circumstances bring medication to school themselves.

Please refer to our Medical Needs Policy, which is on our school website for further information.



Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel Week

This is taking place the week commencing 21st March.

We are encouraging families to travel to school actively (e.g. walking, wheeling, scooting or cycling) if possible, to create healthier communities

The children will be learning more in class about the importance of being active.

It would be great to see as many families as possible travelling to school actively.

Attendance for this week

Reception	92.2%
Year 1	95.4%
Year 2	91.3%
Year 3	93.9%
Year 4	99.4%
Year 5	91.9%
Year 6	86.5%

Netball—Year 5

On Tuesday 8th March, we travelled to Royal Russell to compete in a Croydon Schools' Netball Tournament. We played 5 matches and won one of them. We found it quite hard work as we had to keep moving into a space. However, we did some good passing and it was a good experience.

By Miley and Ella

